City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
June 3, 2008
7:00 p.m.

'esent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Forshee, Allen, Murphy, Tucker, Atty. Edison, Clerk Picheo, Tom Barr from
wuie Pioneer News, Officer Cook and 13 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve the April 15, 2008 special meeting minutes was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded
by Comm. Murphy Motion Passed 4/0. Motion to approve the May 20, 2008 special meeting minutes was made by
Comm. Forshee and seconded Comm. Murphy by Motion Passed 4/0. A discussion was led by Comm. Murphy
regarding a dispute on the May 6 minutes which included “Comm. Murphy stated that an attorney is involved with the
property”. Clerk Picheo stated that Comm. Murphy did state that and it is on the tape. Comm. Tucker stated that the
tape will be reviewed and minutes corrected if necessary. Motion to approve May 6, 2008 minutes with the following
corrections: remove the extra word “property” and possibly change “Comm. Murphy stated that an attorney is
involved with the property” upon review of the tape with Comm. Murphy. Motion was made to approve the minutes
with the corrections by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Murphy; Passed 4/0.

Budget: A copy of the Monthly Statement was handed out and reviewed. Motion to pay monthly bills was made by
Comm. Murphy and seconded by Comm. Tucker; Motion Passed 4/0.

Officer’s Report: Officer Cook reported that May was a quiet month, with the exception of an accident on East
Hebron lane, a complaint regarding a parked car at the Dentist office on Willow Way and conducted patrols for the
ball game at North Bullitt High School. Officer Cook stated that Officer Waters stopped 6 people for not stopping at
a stop sign. Officer Cook worked a total of 25 hours in 9 patrols and Officer Waters worked a total of 15 hours in 12
patrols for month of May.

“»mm. Forshee led a discussion on the city’s trash contract renewal. Comm. Forshee asked if the City of Hillview
-.d a fuel surcharge. Atty. Edison stated that they did not.

Old Business: Atty. Edison conducted a second reading of Ordinance 2008-02 Budget for Fiscal Year July 1, 2008
to June 30, 2009. A motion was made by Comm. Tucker to accept Ordinance 2008-02 Budget for Fiscal Year July 1,
2008 to June 30, 2009 and was seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 4/0.

Clerk Picheo reported that there are only I}VO remaining tax bills to be paid to the city.

New Business: Comm. Forshee led a discussion on the request to put an ash tray out front for use of the Community
Center. Mayor Clark stated that a resident who rented the building wanted to know if the city had thought about
purchasing one for outside. Comm. Forshee asked the council if they wanted to purchase an ash bucket or deposal.
Atty. Edison advised the council that the ash trays in front of the Bullitt County court house always catch on fire.
Comm. Tucker stated that the one he sees at work has something in the bottom and Atty. Edison stated that so does
the ones in front of the courthouse. Atty. Edison stated that even at the Bullitt County fairgrounds there are buckets in
place for cigarette butts however people do not put them in there. Comm. Murphy was very concerned that it would
encourage smoking. Comm. Tucker stated that if the buckets are used they would be brought indoors every time and
stink up the building so we should forget about it.

Comm. Murphy led a discussion on the copier. Comm. Murphy asked that we fix the copier.
Comm. Murphy led a discussion on the pictures for the problems at 3511and 3507 Burkland Blvd addressing

““olation of Ordinance 88-03. Comm. Murphy stated that the boat and 2 campers at 3511 Burkland have been there
years. The resident stated that the camper has flat tires. Mayor Clark asked Atty. Edison to send them a letter.



Comm. Forshee led a discussion on the ditch repair for East Hebron Lane. Mayor Clark stated that Dirt Design was
supposed to have fixed it this morning however, due to the rain he could not. The resident wanted to make sure that
the city was going to use a perforated pipe. Mayor Clark stated we would.

Comm. Forshee led a discussion on the blocked drain across from the City Community Center. Mayor Clark stated
that he asked the fire Department to blast the drainage tile. According to the fire department they could not get
through the pipe even after pumping 750 gallons of water. Mayor Clark stated that possibly when the tile was put in it
was not butted together correctly thus causing concrete and grout to fall in the center. Mayor Clark stated that water
has never flowed through that pipe. Mayor Clark also stated that the county specifications require the pipe to be 15
inches and currently it is only a 12 inch one. Mayor Clark stated that it will cost us $7500.00 to repair it. Comm.
Murphy stated that it is not our problem. Comm. Murphy asked who inspected it? Mayor Clark asked Atty. Edison
to send 3406 Burkland Blvd a letter asking them to fix the tile.

Comm. Tucker led a discussion on new signs including retrieving sign permits for Accurate Automotive and the
Transmission shop.

Mayor Clark told the residents and council that the office will be closed on June 16" due to vacations. He informed
the residents that if need be you can contact Comm. Allen or Comm. Murphy.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 pm was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Murphy Passed 4/0.
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